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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:   January 12, 2022 
 
TO: Mendocino County Archaeological Commission 
 
FROM:  Julia Krog, Assistant Director 
 
SUBJECT:  Use Permit U_2016-0015/Variance V_2017-0001 Compliance with Conditions of 

Approval Related to Archaeological Resources 

 
On February 7, 2019, the Mendocino County Planning Commission approved Use Permit U_2016-0015 
and Variance V_2017-0001. U_2016-0015/V_2017-0001 authorized the owner/applicant, Christopher 
Hougie, to refurbish 60 existing campsites at the Mendocino Campground, construct a new barn, a new 
caretaker’s residence, a registration tent, remodel and expansion of the existing bathhouse and construct 
of two new bathhouses. Associated work authorized consisted of construction of additional parking, BBQ 
area with fire pit, Yoga deck, breakfast preparation screened area, installation and repair of path lights, and 
two new signs. A Variance was granted to allow 21 parking spaces within the required yard setback and 
additionally to increase the allowed sign area for the parcel. Attached to this memorandum is the adopted 
Resolution of the Planning Commission (PC_2019-0001).  
 
The property was surveyed for archaeological resources in 1976 and again in 1990. The Mendocino County 
Archaeological Commission accepted the previous Archaeological Surveys on the property at its May 10, 
2017 meeting and recommended that an archaeological monitor be present to monitor any ground 
disturbance associated with the footprint for the Barn style structure, 2 bathhouses/caretaker unit and 
parking areas. Staff included this recommendation as Condition 9, which was adopted by the Planning 
Commission.  
 
The agent for the project, Kelly Grimes, contacted Planning Staff on November 30, 2021 to inquire about 
whether or not Condition 9 could be considered satisfied based upon response from Sally Evans of Evans 
& DeShazo, who performed the archaeological monitoring for the Barn/Kitchen building. Sally Evans 
provided the following to Mr. Grimes regarding this request: 
 

...Windspirit said there would be one, possibly two, more days of monitoring needed for excavation 
for the adjacent caretaker's residence that will occur in about a month. Since I did not observe any 
cultural resources during the two days of excavation for the Barn/Kitchen building, I recommend 
contacting the planning department to ask if they will waive the additional monitoring for the 
Caretaker's residence. If not, I am happy to come back for additional monitoring. If they agree, let 
me know and I will move forward with preparing the letter report. Please keep me posted and let 
me know if you have any questions.  
Best Regards, 
Sally 

 
Based upon this information, Staff is requesting direction from the Archaeological Commission on whether 
to find Condition 9 satisfied based upon the lack of identified resources during the construction of the 
Barn/Kitchen building.  
 
Attachment: 
 Planning Commission Resolution No. 2019-0001 
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